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Hi Ladies, 
 

e’ve made it to May, and we’re almost at the end of the guild year. Thank you 
to those who have taken the time to respond to the survey. If you haven’t 

gotten a chance to do so yet, please take a few minutes to express your 
opinions so your voice will be heard and counted as we move forward to a new guild 
year.  

 
The nominating committee has presented the following slate of people willing to serve 

on the executive board: 
President - Sharon Boehm 

1st Vice President - Karen Johnston 

2nd Vice President - Ann Turley 
Secretary - Mara Woods 
Treasurer - Tricia Voight 

Compliance - Colette Ford 
Ways and Means - Penny Bottomly 

Membership - Linda Rosensteel and Gayle Luzyk 
 
We will vote on the slate at our May meeting. I’d like to thank the nominating committee 

for finding a great group to guide our guild. And a big thank you to all of those who 
volunteered to serve on the board or chair a committee.  

 
I look forward to seeing your story quilts on Thursday May 5. Doors open at 1 with the 
meeting starting at 1:30.  

 
With best regards, 

Frannie Marr 
FQG President 

 

 
Celebrating May Birthdays 

 
3 Barb Anderson 
7 Paula Manning 

11 Penny Bottomly 
16 Jane Carpenter 

18 Kay Lautenschlager 

18 Marie Humphrey 

21 Molly Conley 
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From the Programs Team 
 

allbrook Quilt Guild is nothing if not resilient, and we have certainly proved this 

during the past year or so. With that in mind, we are being called to be flexible 

once again. Unfortunately, our May speaker has had to cancel both her program 

and workshop due to family issues. Karen Johnston and I put our heads together and 

came up with what we think will be a fun afternoon. “Tell Me A Story” presents the 

opportunity for all of us to hear the story behind some of the fabulous quilts our 

members have made, the special reasons and details that perhaps the maker has yet to 

share. I’ve asked several of our prolific quilters to dig deep into their work to find that 

one special quilt and share its story with all of us. We also want to ask that others find 

that one special quilt and share it with us during Show & Tell. We also will be 

introducing a semi-long-term project we hope you all will want to be a part of. What is 

it? You must attend the May meeting to find out! 

 

Happy Quilting 
Ann Turley 
 

June pot-luck 
In speaking with a few guild members, we have decided not to assign 
dishes according to your last name. Instead, please bring a dish of your 
choice (entrée, salad, or dessert) to serve at least 6-8 people. The 
Hospitality Committee will supply bottled water and paper goods. We look 
forward to enjoying our monthly fellowship and a great smorgasbord of 
goodies with all of you. 

 
Thank you, 

Carol Wilson & Becky Forbes 
 

Dates to remember  
Thursday, May 5 – “Tell me a story” meeting 

Thursday, June 2 – Potluck  
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Fallbrook Quilt Guild Board Meeting Minutes 
March 23, 2022 

 
Meeting opened 1:04 
 
Members present – Frannie Marr, Tricia Voight, Ann Turley, Karen Johnston, Linda 

Rosensteel, Barb Anderson, Penny Bottomly, guest Jan Conklin. 
 
Next meeting April 13 will be at  Barb Andersons, 1:00, 1388 Las Vistas 

 
Ann Turley made a motion to approve the minutes of the last meeting, seconded by  

Linda Rosensteel, minutes were approved. 
 
Frannie announced new officers will be installed at the June Guild meeting and take 

office as of July 1, 2022 
 

Reports 
Programs: Ann Turley, Karen will be taking the April meeting. It will be a member 
sharing of tips, tools and techniques. The Saturday workshop will be making Quilts of 
Love. Dixie Johns is organizing this. May will feature Wendy Knight Art quilter. Her 

workshop Saturday will be instruction on making an art quilt featuring a horse. She 
will provide kits for $25. 
 

June will be the installation meeting, with a  pot-luck. Tina Rainey will be asked to do 
the installation. To keep costs to a minimum, it was suggested that each table could 

be responsible for the table ware and decorations. 
 
Karen reported there will be a conflict in  August due to the Long Beach Quilt Festival. 

Therefore, she suggested that the Saturday workshop be cancelled. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Barb Anderson reported $700 income this month and several 

checks were sent out. There is approximately a $33,000 balance. Jan reported on the 
process for  submitting money to treasurer. Any funds being delivered to the treasurer 

should complete an Income submission form. Try to provide it to treasurer in a timely 
fashion in order that it can be deposited within the same month. 
 

Ways and Means: Hemet Show did not make as much made as expected, $50. However, 
Book Sales at the last meeting netted $80. Books will be available at next meeting. $73 

in Opportunity Quilt tickets were sold at Valley Quilters Guild March meeting. 
 
Membership: Linda Rosensteel reported 86 members at this time with one returning 

member and two members requesting to be removed.  
 
The upcoming survey was then reviewed by members making suggestions and 

corrections for the final questionnaire. Discussion included improved money-making 
activities at the Guild meeting. 
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An announcement was made that we have been invited to display art quilts at the 

Fallbrook Library in May. Quilts need to be 16X20 inches and turned in by April 15. 
Interested quilters are invited, contact Ann Turley for more information. 

 
It was also stated that the  Bylaws should be included in the next Guild Handbook. 
This concluded the meeting. 

 
Ann Turley made a motion to close seconded by Linda Rosensteel, the meeting was 
adjourned at 2:55pm. 

 
Respectfully submitted 

Tricia Voight 
 
 
 

Membership 
Linda Rosensteel 

 
It’s that time of year again.  

Spring flowers mean that it’s time for Fallbrook Quilt Guild membership 

renewal! To be included in our 2022–2023 membership roster make sure to 

submit your renewal form and dues by our June meeting. 

The form is attached at the end of the newsletter.  

Thanks! 
 
 
 
 

The deadline for submitting newsletter material  
Send material to Charlotte Seidman at cseidman7@gmail.com 

 

Last date to submit material Newsletter distributed Meeting date 

May 25 May 30 June 2 
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Announcements 

 

CVQG Annual Quilt Show and Vendor Mall 

  
May 13 and 14, 2022 

Bayview Orthodox Presbyterian Church 

505 East Naples St. 

Chula Vista, CA 91911 

Friday, 10-4 and Saturday, 10-3 

  

Please note our new venue, convenient to I-805, with free parking! We currently have 
secured 6 vendors and have room for one or two more. If interested, please see 
attached information and contact the show Co-chair, Kathy Cadwell, at 

kathryn.cadwell@sbcglobal.net  
 

***************************** 
 

Staying in touch with friends  
 

We’ve been notified that Marj Freda has a new address and 
looks forward to hearing from her Fallbrook Quilt Guild friends. 

 
Marj Frida 

351 E Palm Dr 
Placentia CA 92870 
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    Fallbrook Quilt Guild Membership Application 
 

CHECK ONE:     ☐  New member     ☐ Renewal     ☐ Past President or Charter 
(exempt prior to 2014) 

 

NAME:     

ADDRESS:     

CITY/STATE/ZIP:    

PHONE:   CELL PHONE:     
 

EMAIL:     
 
BIRTH MONTH:   DAY:   
 
Membership Dues:  $50.00 (full year, July 1 to June 30) 

$25.00 (half year, Jan. 1 to June 30) 
 
Date:  
 
Total Payment: $ Check #  OR ☐ Cash 
 

New members only:   
 

How would you like your name to appear on your name tag? 
 
 
 

 

Please complete this form and mail to: 
 
Fallbrook Quilt Guild 
P. O. Box 1704 
Fallbrook, CA 92088 
 
Or bring it to the next General Meeting. 
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